TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION
JULY 12, 2011

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Scott, Walworth, Thompson, Tomlinson, Goossen, King and Spencer

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Grobbel
Audience:  4
1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.
2. Motion by Walworth to approve Agenda with correction to the date of Minutes (June 14th) was seconded and passed 7-0.

3. Correspondence, etc.  1.  Scott reported the Legislature passed a bill that deals with mining that says a local ordinance shall not prevent the extraction of valuable natural resources from any property unless very serious consequences would result from the extraction of those natural resources.  This all came up about gravel pits in the UP.  There could be consequences in regard to wind generation turbines or ground water.  2. Walworth read into the record a letter received from Moon Price thanking the PC for their great job, but also recommending they introduce themselves at the beginning of the meeting and to smile at the audience and thank them for coming.  She would like to see the elected and appointed township officials more user friendly.  She feels we need more positive P.R. 
4. Motion by Walworth to approve the minutes of June 14, 2011 with correction as noted was seconded and passed 7-0.  In item 10 remove the comments from “Alan Martel…” and replace them with the following:  Alan Martel voiced his concerns regarding form-based zoning and the PC’s decision to work on Village Zoning in general.  He is concerned that the Planning Commission is doing this based on Planner Grobbel’s recommendation.  He is also concerned there will be a lack of communication with the public and with the direction the PC is taking toward this process.  Mr. Scott replied that the PC has already addressed those concerns tonight and that the recommendation to work on Village Zoning came from Planning Commission member Larry Tomlinson and Maryanne Jorgensen from the business community, not Planner Grobbel”.
5. There were no Concerns of the Public.  

6. Site Plan Review-Torchport Airpark hangar.  Mr.  Werth was present in the audience.  After reviewing the application for Unit 5 Torchport Airpark, consulting Mr. Briggs for his comments, and receiving no comments or concerns from the commissioners, the Motion by Thompson to approve the site plan as long as it includes a copy of the site plan he brought tonight was seconded and passed 7-0.

7. Village Zoning Version 4.  Work continued on village zoning.  Goossen’s thought was that we were trying to streamline the process, but in doing so he believes we need to be sensitive to the homeowner and protect the residents.  Other suggestions included removing the words “such as” and expanding the list under permitted uses to identify as many as we can.  Grobbel asked the PC to once again think about their vision for the two villages.  There is a vision of what those villages are and should be in the future.  Is this zoning currently getting you there? If not, let’s fix it.   He noted tonight’s suggestions and will provide an updated version before the next meeting.  It was decided to hold a public meeting to discuss village zoning on Tuesday, Aug 23rd at 7:00 PM.  Grobbel could facilitate the meeting.  Details to follow.
8. There were no concerns of the public.

9. Concerns of the Commission:  1. Walworth raised the issue of the proposed ordinance with respect to the Site Plan Review and its impact on the Village.  It is important they understand what they are forwarding to the Board for approval.  Grobbel reminded them they worked on the Site Plan Review process first.  Any changes that are made to Village Zoning may impact the Site Plan Review.  If so, at some future date the Site Plan Review may need to again be amended.  2.  Spencer referred to the memo dated May 3, 2011 from George Parker, in which he raised the issue of some definitions such as accessory structure that should be added to the Zoning Ordinance as well as some other issues.  The PC still needs to address this memo.  3.  Thompson commented about the issue of no contract between our EMS and Fire and North Flight.  She was not aware of this and was billed for an intercept with North Flight.  She is concerned about this issue.
10. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:07 PM.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary
